Summary of Regular School Board Meeting,  January 19, 2006

Should you wish to view the minutes in their entirety, contact the District Office.
The Regular meeting of the New Prague Area Schools was called to order at 7:02 pm by Chairperson Reed.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited followed by Roll Call.  All Board Members were present.  Oath of Office was taken by new board members Beckius, Dvorak and Walerius.  Tim Rybak, Director of Operations  and Shawn Brandt, Technology Integration Specialist introduced staff members Dean Dorner, Amy Potts, Rick Bell and Stephanie Torczon who gave the board a presentation on technology use in the classrooms of the four buildings.  Four Speakers came forward to address the board during Open Forum.  Stephanie Nelson thanks the board along with the superintendent and administrators for a great job.  She has reviewed the audits from the past four years and was impressed with the financial fortitude and leadership of the school district.  Barb Gage spoke to the board about the superintendent’s vision for the district, her sight of the need for change and development of an action plan.  She recently learned that the superintendent was a finalist for the Superintendence in Edina and is concerned about losing our superintendent.  Dan Carlson asked Dr. Poplau to address the board on the concerns of Ms. Gage.  Dr. Poplau stated that she is a servant leader with her role as superintendent being of mutual benefit to the progress of the district, as well as professional satisfaction and personal stimulation.  The district focus must be on the students of the district and the collaborative professional energy of the staff.  When the focus turns to a “person” issue, it is no longer mutually beneficial to anyone.  The school district strengths and mission should not be diminished in this way.  Therefore, the seeking of employment opportunities and professional growth as well as what is right for this district.  Linda Minar congratulated new board members and addressed her concern to Board Member Dvorak who is a retired teacher, asking if he is able to broaden his views and act on behalf of the district rather that a more limited view by aligning with the teachers.  She also expressed concern about some of the comments made by Board Member Dvorak, his lack of respect for School Board and Administration and a need to update his perspectives.  Mary Lien addressed the Board Member Beckius on his non-participation during the information nights held before the election, his withholding of information that he had previously worked for the school district and having been “let go”, his subsequently filing suit against the School District.  She questioned his honesty and common sense and asked why he with withheld the afore-mentioned information and how it reflect on policy decision as a board member.  Following the Open Forum, the board unanimously approved the agenda and supplemental agenda.  Questions were asked about several items on the consent agenda, upon receiving the answers, approval was granted.  The first order of business on Action was the election o officers for the 2006 board year. Nominations were asked for, received and motion made and seconded for Dan Carlson as Chair.  Approval was unanimous.  The gavel of office was passed to the newly elected Chairperson who conducted the remainder of the meeting.  Other officers for the 2006 year are Tom Fadden - Vice Chair, Dennis Havlicek – Clerk, Marty Beckius – Treasurer, and Bob Reed – Parliamentarian.  Meeting dates and times for the year were established on the second and fourth Monday of each month at 6:30 pm.  Should a meeting date fall on a legal holiday Monday, the meeting is automatically moved to Tuesday.  The only exception will be in December for Truth and Taxation.  Legal Counsel and Official Depositories were designated along with the Official publications of the district.  Also included in the publications this year will be Star Tribune South. Board Members selected their committee assignments and set meeting dates and times for these standing committees.  No change was made in the Board compensation.  A special meeting date for the board for purposes of a work session for legal issues was set for Wednesday, February 1 at the Conference Room in the Business Office. SUPPLEMENTAL AGENDA:  A representative from Ehlers and Associates spoke to the board on the Sale of Bonds for the High School Addition.  The board granted approval for the sale.  The board entered into committee; receiving information on the Strategic Process for student activities and gifted and talented.  The first reading for policies 410, 416, 416F and 417 was made.  The board received information on Substitute and Temporaries Pay Rates for 2006/2007.  All previous mentioned items will be placed on action agenda for approval at the next meeting.  The budget process and timeline were highlighted to keep the board informed and on track.  Dates to note were noted.  The committee rose, accepted the committee recommendations and adjourned the meeting at 10:38 pm.
